The Town of Danville’s drinking water is groundwater produced from wells located throughout the community.  To help protect the groundwater and our water supply wells from potential contamination, the Town of Danville is currently implementing a Wellhead Protection Plan.  The Wellhead Protection Plan focuses on public awareness, education, spill prevention and reporting.  For more information or to join the local planning team and assist with the implementation of the Wellhead Protection Plan, contact James Russell, Water Department Superintendent, at (317) 745-5853.
household tips to protect
our drinking water supply

· Reduce the amount of fertilizers, pesticides, or other hazardous chemicals you use.  Buy only what you need so you don’t have to dispose of leftovers.  Read labels and follow all directions on household chemicals and other hazardous products used around your home; 

· Use organic lawn and garden alternatives that do not contain synthetic chemicals; 

· Reduce the use of products that contain any of the following words on their labels: caution, warning, danger, poison, flammable, volatile, caustic, or corrosive;
· Check your car, boat, motorcycle, and other machinery and equipment for leaks and spills.  Place drip pans under leaking vehicles/equipment and make repairs as soon as possible.  Clean up spilled fluids with absorbent materials such as kitty litter or absorbent cloths and properly dispose of the material.  Do not allow spills to soak into the ground.  Do not rinse spills with water or into a nearby storm drain; 
· Recycle used oil, automotive fluids, batteries, and other products. Do not dispose of hazardous products in toilets, storm drains, wastewater systems, creeks, alleys, or the ground. This pollutes the water supply. Visit http://www.hendrickssolidwaste.com/ for more information on recycling and disposal locations in Hendricks County; and 

· Properly abandon water wells that are no longer in use. 

